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SUBJECT

AN OVERVIEW of the Prosecuting Attorney's case management information system for criminal filings
BACKGROUND
The Prosecuting Attorney's Office (PAO) uses a case management system that is referred to as PROMIS, which stands for the Prosecutor Management Information System.

PROMIS is a 25-year-old mainframe application provided by a now-defunct vendor.  This system is the prosecutor’s primary case management system for criminal filings.  The system allows for assignment and tracking of cases and case information.  
The prosecutor is currently in the planning phase for a replacement system to improve efficiency and to allow for the interdependent PROMIS, Subject-In-Process (SIP) and SeaKing Alert programs to move off of the county’s mainframe computer.   According to OIRM planning documents, PROMIS was written in COBOL by a company that stopped supporting it nearly a quarter of a century ago.  Consequently, the program is entirely dependent on internal King County OIRM resources.  
Moreover, the other older King County programs that exchange data with PROMIS are difficult to update or replace because of their dependency on PROMIS.  Similarly, PROMIS is unnecessarily complex to integrate with newer programs developed with modern programming and data standards.  Any replacements for PROMIS, SIP, and SeaKing are intended to be configured to continue exchanging data with each other and to extend inter-operability with even more law, safety, and justice programs to mitigate future integration challenges and costs.  

Since PROMIS was installed in 1984, the Prosecutor’s Office’s criminal caseload has nearly tripled from 3,751 filings per year to over 10,000 (plus additional thousands of investigation referral declined for charge filing).  According to planning documents, management of individual cases and office wide resources can be accomplished with the existing system, but that the system cannot provide sophisticated data and statistical analysis to support management and policy decision-making.   For example, while the system adequately tracks cases, attorneys and managers have no ability to look up meaningful information about cases or data about groups of cases.  Instead, the entire office must depend on asking one of a small number of expert support staff members to look up and interpret PROMIS data.  A replacement program would offer direct access to decision makers about the cases they are responsible to manage.

The OIRM estimates that the replacement of PROMIS will cost about $3.7 million, but only $100,000 has been appropriated for planning purposes.[image: image1]
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